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In response to the State of Emergency Proclamation issued by Governor Brad Little on March 
13, 2020, South-Central Public Health District’s guidelines to slow the spread of the COVID-19 
virus and to protect the health and safety of our employees, elected officials and the general 
public, some of the county offices are closed to walk-in customers.  Employees are still working 
to serve the public by phone, e-mail, mail, internet or by appointment for specific in-person 
transactions.   These offices include but are not limited to the Assessor, Assessor/DMV, Clerk, 
Treasurer, Coroner, Sheriff Drivers License, Social Services, Human Resources, Magistrate 
Probation, TARC, Juvenile Probation and Veterans Services. 
 
We have set up general information lines for the Sheriff’s Office and County related questions.  
These lines will be staffed during regular business hours throughout the emergency.  These lines 
will be available starting on March 26, 2020. 
   
Sheriff’s Information – 208.736.4177 
County Information – 208.735.4899 
 
At this time, the Courts, Commissioner’s and Prosecutor’s Offices as well as Planning and 
Zoning, Parks and Waterways and Weeds will maintain regular business hours.  This is subject 
to change based upon the current emergency. 
 
Assessor – 208.736.4010   tfcassessor@tfco.org 
Assessor/DMV – 208.735.4870   tfcassessor@tfco.org  
Clerk/Auditor – 208.736.4004   clerk-auditor-recorder@tfco.org 
Commissioners – 208.736.4068  commiss@tfco.org  
Coroner – 208.733.7610 
Treasurer – 208.736.4008  treas-inq@tfco.org  
Sheriff Drivers License – 208.735.4850 
Social Services – 208.736.4037   indigent@tfco.org 
TARC – 208.736.5048 
Veterans Service – 208.734.9091 
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